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Save Port Sunlight Campaign Group Formed

Concerned residents from Port Sunlight have formed a campaign group to fight a proposal to build a huge housing development in the historic garden Village.

Save Port Sunlight believes that the development would irreversibly damage the character and heritage of the Village, and wants to protect the international reputation of this beautiful conservation area, which attracts visitors from around the world.

Miller Homes and the Port Sunlight Village Trust have put forward plans to build around 100 apartments and houses in a three storey development the Wharf Street area.

John Hill of SPS said: "We formed the group to oppose this development and also because of growing concerns among residents over possible future developments in the Village."

Nick Hunt of SPS said: "Port Sunlight has a fantastic landscape made up of around 900 Grade 2 listed buildings set among open greens and gardens. Most of the proposed development is completely out of character with the existing Village houses, and will be a permanent and regrettable eyesore in what at the moment is a picturesque and popular part of the conservation area."

Ann Brocksom of SPS said: "The development would significantly increase the population of the Village and cause major problems in terms of increased traffic, associated safety problems, noise and parking. These concerns are shared by many Port Sunlight residents."

SPS supports efforts to promote community life and tourism in Port Sunlight, particularly looking towards European Capital of Culture Year 2008. 

"We believe that this development would harm Port Sunlight's unique appeal to visitors, which could lead to a loss of revenue for the area," added John Hill. 
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